VIA EMAIL (feedback@nmusd.us)

May 20, 2016

Newport-Mesa Unified School District
Education Center
2985 Bear Street, Building A

Costa Mesa, California 92626

Attention:  Ara Zareczny, Facilities Analyst, LEED/AP

Re:
Public Comment on the Recirculated Initial Study for the Proposed Corona del Mar High School Sports Field Project


Dear Ms. Zareczny:

The purpose of this letter is to submit comments regarding the Recirculated Initial Study prepared for the Newport-Mesa Unified School District concerning its proposed Sports Field enhancement project at Corona del Mar High School.  I live in Eastbluff. 
We will suffer sever environmental impacts if the lighted stadium is built.  The current track and field should be replaced but please do not build a lighted stadium. 

The Environmental Impact Report you are preparing must recognize and resolve the following significant negative environmental impacts of the stadium:

1.
Parking.  There is already a severe lack of parking at the High School.  The proposed plan significantly expands the use of the school property but does not add a single parking space.  This will flood our community’s modest public residential streets with event parking.
2.
Traffic.  Traffic from the school is already too much for Eastbluff Drive and the small streets surrounding the school.  The proposed plan will unquestionably add more traffic but does absolutely nothing to reduce the impact of that traffic.  
3.
Views.  Our community was designed to take full advantage of the views from our homes.  Many of those views are directly across the Stadium site.  The light poles and lights will impact views from many homes and glare from lights and noise from events will negatively impact our environment
4.
Noise.  Noise from the school travels up our residential streets nearest the school to homes at the top of the hill Eastbluff is built on.  A noise tunnel effect sends school noise from events, especially in the early morning and evening, far up into our community, disrupting our quality of life.  The proposed plan is going to make that noise even worse and it will continue until late in the evening.
I do support the replacing the existing track and field but not a lighted stadium.
Please recognize my concerns in the Environmental Impact Study and eliminate the lighted stadium.
Respectfully submitted,

Name

____________________________
Address
____________________________
